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NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 

REQUEST FOR INTEREST (RFI)  
#23-10736 TGI COMMUNITY CARE GRANTS: TRACK 2 

According to the provisions of RFA #23-10736 the California Department of Public 
Health (CDPH) Office of Health Equity (OHE) intends to award grants to the following 
thirteen (13) applicants: 

#Brotherhood/Pyramid Kings  
Dem Bois, Inc.  

Gender Justice LA  
InterACT  

Integrated Praise Community Foundation 
PEACE Out Loud  

Proyecto Trans Latinas  
TAJA Coalition  

TransFamily Support Services 
Tranz of Anarchii Incorporated  

Trans Can Work  
Trans-E-Motion  

Unique Woman’s Coalition  

Assembly Bill 2218 (2020, Santiago) established the TGI Fund under Health and Safety 
Code (HSC) §150900, administered by CDPH's Office of Health Equity. Initially funded 
with $13 million in the 2021 Budget Act, reappropriated in the 2022 Budget Act until 
June 30, 2025. Of this, about $10.3 million was allocated for local assistance grants (AB 
178, §144, Item 4265-1113385), and the rest for state operations (AB 178, §142, Item 
4265-001-3385), with specific exemptions in the Public Contract Code (PCC). 

This Notice of Intent to Award should not be considered as a binding commitment by the 
State of California or the Department of Public Health.  

Thank you for your participation and continued interest in responding to the needs of 
CDPH. 

Contact: 
TGIUnit@cdph.ca.gov

Visit the Gender Health Equity Section Webpage
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